
LEPC


MINUTES


Tuesday, September 6, 2011

Torrington Fire Department
PRESENT:

Torrington Fire Chief John Field, Torrington DPW Jerry Rollett, Torrington Emergency Management Director Rick Dalla Valle, Patterson Oil Sam Patterson, Torrington Board of Education Dave Bascetta, Charlotte Hungerford Hospital Paul Rabeuf, Campion Ambulance Fred Rosa, TAHD Leslie Polito, Sullivan Senior Center Nancy Hodkoski, Larry Hepburn TFD,  Community Systems, Inc. Catharina Ohm and Davita Torrington Dialysis Cynthia Kallgren.
The meeting was called to order by Chief Field at 10:05a.m. He welcomed everyone to the newly completed Emergency Operations Center. A motion to accept the minutes of the previous meeting was made by Fred Rosa, seconded by Jerry Rollett.  Minutes accepted

Emergency Response Plan

Rick Dalla Valle reported that he has updated the plan for 2012 and has tried to make it easier to access by putting it on the City’s website (torringtonct.org).  He asked that if anyone has any changes/additions to please let him know.  He also reported that the plan had worked well during the recent storm.

Contingency Plan

Chief Field reported that the plan needs to be updated and believes that it is due sometime in February.
Regional Planning

Tom Vannini is not present, most likely he is quite busy with storm-related issues.  Chief Field reported that it had been quiet over the summer and there had not been any requests for the Regional Plan to be activated.
Transportation Plan

Tami Ostroski was not present, but Rick Dalla Valle reported that she had been present in the EOC during the recent storm.  He said the transportation plan had been implemented during the storm and that it had worked well. Chief Field mentioned that during the storm it had been necessary to maintain a status of access/egress and road closures.
SERC

Chief Field reported that not much was happening there, but things should be starting up soon.
Grant Funding

The ’08 funding has been completed and ’10 needs to be added to the agenda, which will kick in at the beginning of next year.  Chief Field noted that the amount of funding decreases each year so it is important to apply for items that are needed.
Leslie Polito mentioned a project that will focus on long term care facilities and is based on what has been done in Region 3.

Some items Region 5 has received with grant funding include license plate readers for the Police Department, pumps for water removal and sand bag fillers, which were put to good use during the recent storm.

Communications

Chief Field reported that basically this is completed.  Radios have been upgraded and the Police Department has gone to an encrypted digital frequency, providing them with better coverage, but a different sound.  He said that there have been a few little “bumps” with LCD but it has been working well for the most part.
Rick Dalla Valle reported that he had obtained a high frequency Ham radio for the EOC and CHH has one as well.  Paul Rabeuf said CHH has added a second one and there may be a need for a different antenna, which he will purchase if needed.

Chief Field said there had been a lot of communication between NE Utilities and the DPH during and after the recent storm.

 Training

Chief Field stated that from the Fire Department’s perspective, he is pushing for the use of ICS forms and feels the personnel needs to be more familiar with the forms.  He also said using the forms will be helpful with FEMA reimbursements. 
Leslie Polito said she feels that a group of people (volunteers) need to be trained in inventory/repackaging/distribution of drugs and vaccines.  Rick Dalla Valle mentioned that the Red Cross will be conducting two training sessions on sheltering on 10/6 and 10/11 at the City Hall Auditorium from 6-9p.m  He feels that this training will provide a pool of people to call on in an emergency.  A discussion then followed with regard to sheltering people with special needs during an emergency and the need for a better working relationship with the Medical Reserve Corps.

The discussion then went to the need for area long term care facilities to develop a plan for evacuations in the case of an emergency.  It was thought that a committee should be created to meet with representatives of each facility and help them develop a workable plan.

Tier II
Finished for this year
Priorities for 2011
1. Training – Discussed above
2. ID Cards – Leslie Polito said people need to be trained to use the instant reader.  Some members still have not received their ID cards.  They were instructed to complete the form and send a digital picture so that a card can be created. Rick Dalla Valle reported that the Region had hired 3 consultants and he will contact them.
3. Regionalization of LEPC – Nothing reported
Member Issues –
It was mentioned that the new EOC worked out well during the recent storm.  Rick Dalla Valle said that everything had worked perfectly – the WEB EOC was up and running, the tv’s, etc.  Fred Rosa said that it would be helpful to have two phones at each desk rather than just one and some power strips.  The power strips have already been added and phones can be moved from other locations when needed.
It was also mentioned that it is important to keep track of times, equipment, cleaning, replacement of supplies, food used, inventory, etc for reimbursement by FEMA.  Please submit these through Rick Dalla Valle.  

Jerry Rollett asked if there would be a debriefing meeting held on the storm.  Rick Dalla Valle said that he would speak with the Mayor, but that he thought it would be a good idea.

The next meeting will be November 1st, place to be determined.
Motion to adjourn by Leslie Polito; motion seconded by Sam Patterson.
Meeting adjourned at 11:42 a.m.
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